Village of Hanover
Special Meeting/ Public Hearing
February 23rd, 2023

The Public Hearing led by Bridget Stocks/ Fehr Grahm and
President Schaible was held at 5:00 p.m. Roll was answered by L.
Speer, D. Brotherton, K. Gable, L. Zigler, E. Murphy, M. Holland. Also
in attendance was Attorney T. Kurt and Village Clerk N. Ritchie. B.
Stocks explained the EPA loan for the lead service line replacement
project. There will be a 10 day public comment period; after that the
official plan approval will move forward. Public Hearing closed at 5:20
p.m.

The Village board special meeting continued with a grant update
from B. Stocks regarding comminutor and lining. No public hearing
required for this grant.

Street Project and Motor Fuel Tax: Installation and cost for
replacement of eight handicap ramps in the street project was
discussed. The state assessment for possible funding from the state
to pay for the ramps could take up to a year and keep the project from
moving forward. Estimated cost per the engineers is $53,862.84. The
Village can pay for the ramps out of the budget for the street project to
be able to move forward. K. Gable motioned to move forward with the
project planning and to take bids and pay for the handicap ramps
without involving the state. M. Holland seconded. Motion carried 6-0.

Water Connection - Franklin St. - Discussion: A survey is
required to start the digging. President Schaible will sign for the survey
to move forward.

Auditors have filed an extension for the Village Audit.

Full Time Hire Job Description was presented to the board and
discussed. The Village will be accepting applications for an entry level
position for the Water, Sewer and Public works department.

Vehicle stickers, parking and zoning violations discussed.



200 Jefferson St. and 105-107 Jefferson St. no new updates
since the last meeting.

E. Murphy motioned to adjourn at 6:35 p.m. K. Gable seconded.
Motion passed 6-0.



